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“Sacramental Gifts” Initiative of the K of C “Faith in
Action” Program

Approx. 30 parishioners receiving the Sacrament of
Baptism on Holy Saturday and 70 parish children who
received their First Communion last weekend were each
given rosary beads by our Council as “Sacramental
Gifts” to commemorate their reception of theses
Sacraments. 

This new ”Sacramental Gift”  initiative of the Knights of Columbus “Faith in Action” Program  
signifies a new emphasis by the Knights on the spiritual dimension of our parish and community 
involvement. 

 Lanny Breczinski made an apt analogy at a recent Council meeting to describe the change from 
“Surge in Service” to “Faith in Action” when he likened it to the attitudes of Martha and Mary 
during a visit of Jesus to their home. Martha focused on service (the meal preparation, setting the
table, etc.), while Mary sat at the feet of Jesus and hung on his every word. Jesus pointed out to 
Martha that Mary taken the better path. 

It is going to take an effort for us “older hands” to adjust. That we need to do so is evident to a 
keen observer. We had more Brothers helping out at the St. Patrick’s Day Dinner than attending 
the Stations of the Cross and follow-on rosary. How many of us have signed up for a regular 
weekly hour of Eucharistic Adoration?  

We are used to doing “Service” things but not so used to doing “Faith” things.

Hats Off to Brothers Who Successfully Completed the
Knighthood (3rd) Degree!

On Saturday, April 13, Brothers Agbo Johnson and “Chip”
Chiplinski were accompanied by Grand Knight Jim Hinter,
Deputy Grand Knight John Kepler,  and Financial Secretary Jim
Tomsic to Our Lady Of Ransom Church in Georgetown for the
exemplification of the Knighthood Degree.   We congratulate
both on their attainment of full knighthood!
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Annual Council Golf Tournament - June 
15: 8 AM – Registration; 9 AM – Play starts. Council’s 
Annual Golf Tournament at CCU’s Hackler Course 

Remember, this is our Council’s biggest fund-raiser of the 
year benefitting the parish and the charities which we support.

(Team Sign-Up and Hole Sponsor Forms Attached)

25th Annual Saint James Picnic is This
Sunday, May 5!

We need your help in setting up tents, cooking, serving, and
clean-up. The schedule for the day follows. Hope to see you
there!

Slate of Officers for Fraternal Year 2019-2020

Our Trustees have been actively seeking candidates to fill 
officer positions for the upcoming fraternal year which 
begins on July 1. As you can see below, the slate is almost 
done but not yet complete. If you would like to run for 
office, please contact 1Year Trustee Don Ullmann 
(843)347-0900, 2 Year Trustee Ed Freely (843)365-3062 or 
3 Year Trustee Tom O’Donnell (413)237-5769. The slate 
will be presented at the May meeting with the election being
held at the June meeting. Nominations can be made from 

the floor on the night of the election. Remember a nomination does NOT require a second.

Grand Knight John Kepler
Deputy Grand Knight Gary Garofalo
Chancellor Joe Dominick
Recorder VACANT
Treasurer Stan Brown
Advocate Frank Italiano
Warden Joe Zarreke
Inside Guard Sal Mammano
Outside Guard Rudy Flores
3 Year Trustee Jim Hunter
2Year Trustee Tom O’Donnell
1 Year Trustee Ed Freely
*Financial Secretary Jim Tomsic (Appointed by Supreme Council)
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Council Funeral Altar Servers
Congratulations to Joe Zarreke & Bill Mallory who both recently joined 
the ranks of our servers.

Funeral Mass of Magdalena Mrozowski on April 17: Jim Tomsic & Don 
Ullmann served.  
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Rest in Peace, Brother Joe Miller

Just prior to going to press, word was received that Brother Joseph 
L. Miller had passed on to eternal life. Although wheelchair-bound 
for the years most of us knew him, Joe’s smile and pride at being a 
Knight and Sir Knight could light up a room. Joe is shown here 
receiving his Quilt of Valor last year for his service with the United 
States Navy,  Joe’s Funeral Mass will be on Wed, May

 1, at St. James with 4th Degree honors.  

Family of Month May 2019

Parishioner Mike Cherry faithfully transported Brother Joe Miller to Mass
every Sunday from the time of Joe’s initial start of residency at the then
Kingston senior facility behind the Conway Hospital in 2010 until Joe’s
recent transfer to hospice care.   

Such incredible dedication earned Mike and Heidi the Council’s sincere
gratitude and the award of this honor. 

Upcoming Events
May

May 4: Columbus HOPE 
(Tootsie Roll) collection 
Myrtle Ridge Walmart.

May 5: Feast of St. James 
Parish Picnic. Council 
cooks and serves meat 
products 

May 6  - 6:30 PM: Officer 
& Director meeting in 
Classroom 3

May 6 - 7:30 PM: Hispanic
Round Table (HRT) 
meeting in Classroom 7 

May 8 -7 PM: Monthly 
meeting in Parish Hall. Slate
of Officer Candidates 
presented.

June 

June 8 & 9: Columbus 
HOPE (Tootsie Roll 
collection after all Masses 
at St. James.

June 10  - 6:30 PM: 
Officer & Director meeting
in Classroom 3

June 10 - 7:30 PM:
Round Table (HRT) 
meeting in Classroom 7 

June 12 -7 PM: Monthly 
meeting in Parish Hall. 
Election of officers. 

June 15: 8 AM – 
Registration; 9 AM – Play 
starts. Council’s Annual 
Golf Tournament at 
CCU’s Hackler Course).

Other

July 8  - 6:30 PM: Officer 
& Director meeting in 
Classroom 3

July 8 - 7:30 PM:
Hispanic Round Table 
(HRT) meeting in 
Classroom 7 

July 10 -7 PM: Monthly 
meeting in Parish Hall.

Officer Installation:
Date and time to be 
determined. 

November 2, 2019 – 4:30 
PM: Council 7531 Annual 
Memorial Mass.
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